
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 11/22/2017 1:08:54 PM
Subject: Re: Personhood SC Letter / Request

Please prepare letters to Senators Rankin and Cromer making these requests.


From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Wednesday, November 22, 2017 10:56 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: Personhood SC Letter / Request 
 
Please advise
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 
From: Personhood SC [mailto:office@personhood.sc] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, November 22, 2017 9:50 AM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office 
Subject: Personhood SC Letter / Request
 
Dear Lt. Gov. Bryant,
 

Please receive the attached letter (a hard copy of which has been sent to your office address) from the Board of 
Personhood South Carolina. It is our hope that you will receive our request with joy and faith as we work 
together to end abortion in SC.
 

Blessings in Christ,
 
Andrew Dionne

Andrew Dionne: Board Member (Secretary) at Personhood South Carolina
 
phone: 864.384.8770
address: PO Box 1414, Gaffney SC 29342
 
email: personhoodsc@gmail.com
web: www.personhood.sc
other: twitter, facebook 
[This email is a private communication and is intended for the recipient(s) only. Please do not circulate or publish without the author's permission.]
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